BRIEFING FROM GLOBAL INITIATIVE 

TO END ALL CORPORAL PUNISHMENT OF CHILDREN
BRIEFING FOR THE COMMITTEE ON THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD

PRE-SESSIONAL WORKING GROUP – September 2006
From Peter Newell, Coordinator, Global Initiative

info@endcorporalpunishment.org 
SURINAME (second periodic report – CRC/C/SUR/2)

Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. There is no defence for its use enshrined in law, but it is not explicitly prohibited. Under the Civil Code, parents have an obligation to maintain and educate their children (articles 157 and 351). Protection from violence and abuse is given by the Code of Criminal Law and the Constitution (1987, amended 1992). In a survey in 1999, 12.9% of parents reported that they used corporal punishment on their children; 50% supported the use of corporal punishment in schools.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools under directives issued by the Ministry of Education and Community Development, though it continues to be used and the prohibition has not been confirmed in legislation.
In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime. It is not listed as a permitted measure in the internal regulations governing the penal institution, but there is no explicit prohibition in law and there have been reports of ill-treatment of children in detention.

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care contexts. A Children’s Home Bill which prohibits corporal punishment in both private and state institutions for children was due to be discussed by the Board of Ministries in early 2005. The Constitutional provisions and protections in the Criminal Code (see above) apply.

We have been unable to ascertain the legality of corporal punishment in the workplace.

In its concluding observations on the state party’s initial report in 2000, the Committee on the Rights of the Child expressed concern at the continued use of corporal punishment in schools, families and care institutions (CRC/C/15/Add.130, para 41). The Committee recommended that the State party “take legislative measures to prohibit all forms of physical and mental violence, including corporal punishment, within the family, schools and care institutions” and encouraged the state party “to intensify its public-awareness campaigns to promote positive, non-violent forms of discipline as an alternative to corporal punishment at all levels of society” (para 42).

We hope the Committee will recommend that the state party introduce with urgency legislation to prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including within the home, and accompany this with public and professional awareness raising and education about the negative effects of corporal punishment and children’s right to protection from all forms of corporal punishment, and the promotion of positive, non-violent, participatory approaches to childrearing and education.

� Reported in second state party report to the Committee on the Rights of the Child (2005), CRC/C/SUR/2, para. 59
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